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Parish Life 
Jubilee Christmas 

 

THANK YOU! 
 

“On December 8, Church of the Blessed Sacrament 

was privileged to host 30 families with a total of 96 

children for Lafayette Urban Ministry’s Jubilee 

Christmas program, which provides gifts of food, 

toys, and clothing to area families in need.  More than 

60 volunteers served in various roles to make the  

experience one that was truly a joy-filled morning of 

service and fellowship.  Countless other disciples 

generously donated gifts of food, toys, clothing, and 

money. 

 

When asked what Jubilee means to them, one guest 

responded, “It was a great event and I am thankful 

and blessed to have been a part of it…thank you, God 

bless.”   

 

And now, a few thank yous: 

I would like to thank Monica Harris, my co-chair 

(and the brains of the event!), for her dedication to 

this ministry and her wisdom and willingness to try 

new things.  I would also like to thank Fr. Ted and 

the entire parish staff for  their  suppor t and  

assistance leading up to Jubilee.  Thank you to our 

faith formation students for  making cards for  our  

guests and collecting food items.  Thank you to the 

Knights of Columbus for  providing transpor tation 

for our guests who would have been unable to attend 

otherwise.  Thank you to Dr. Ed Sammons for the 

generous donation of toothbrushes and toothpaste, 

and Walmart and Meijer for donating the food and 

drinks we served at the event. Finally, thank YOU, 

faith family, for  shopping, baking, organizing,  

donating, babysitting, hosting, preparing and serving 

food, wrapping, cleaning up, carrying gifts, washing 

table linens, packing grocery sacks, greeting guests, 

driving guests, transporting the leftover gifts, and all 

of the many other things that went into making the 

morning a beautiful experience for all involved!   

 

Thanks to you, the morning started with 30 strangers 

walking through our doors, and ended with 30 new 

friends who felt welcomed, cared for, and loved.” 

— Brooke Folkers, Jubilee Chair 



  

 

 

This Week: 
Rejoice, a Savior is Born! 

Seek, Receive, Share. 
 

My dear brothers and sisters in 

Christ, It is The Solemnity of the 

Epiphany. In our  liturgical  

calendar, we celebrate the  

Solemnity of the Epiphany today.   
 

Seek 

The Epiphany of the Lord celebrates the Magi who 

seek and visit the newborn Jesus.  On mission 

from King Herod to find the Christ-child and to  

report their findings back to him, the three Magi left 

Herod and began their journey. 

 

The Magi went on their way to find the Christ-

child, following the light of the star.  The star  

shown upon the place where Jesus was and the three 

men entered that house where Jesus was and  

prostrated themselves before Him in homage.  

They offered Him three gifts:  gold, frankincense, and 

myrrh. 

 

Receive—Jesus Christ is the Light of the World 

The light of the guiding star for the Magi was  

prophesied by Isaiah.  Our first reading from the 

Prophet Isaiah tells us of a world covered in  

darkness and a cloud set upon all people.  Isaiah 

also tells us of the light that the Messiah will bring 

into the world and that light will be a guide for  all 

people who are open to receiving it. 

 

The darkness and cloud mentioned by Isaiah can be 

easy to overlook as unimpor tant or  simply poetic 

language, but they really point to the darkened or 

clouded intellect experienced by humanity following 

Original Sin.  As in a dark room at night we have  

difficulty identifying the location of something, so 

too in the state of Original Sin, one has difficulty 

identifying the truth of matters and can be easily 

moved by the apparent goodness of things. 

 

In our second reading from the letter of St. Paul to the 

Ephesians we read that the “Gentiles are coheirs, 

members of the same body and copartners in the 

Fr. Ted Dudzinski, Pastor 

promise of Christ Jesus through the gospel.”  Christ 

came to save not only the Jewish people, but all 

people.  He took on our  human nature to br ing His 

saving light to all corners of the world.  He came to 

save all people and in all times. 

 

Share—Bringing the Light of Christ into the World 
By virtue of our Baptism, each and every one of us is 

called to share Christ with our world.  This is no 

small task and certainly requires preparation, but it is 

our vocation to bring Christ into our encounters 

and interactions with each person we meet.  We are 

strengthened in the Sacrament of Confirmation to  

carry out this task, this vocation which Christ has 

placed on us so that we can spread His Good News 

which brings light to the world, by our words and our 

deeds. 

 

I invite you to participate in our ALPHA program 

beginning Tuesday, January 29 at 6:30PM.  This 

program offers participants an opportunity to ask  

questions about the meaning of life in a relaxed and 

friendly environment.  All are invited to participate in 

this program.  Please invite someone who you think 

may benefit from this opportunity.  

 

My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, Rejoice in 

Christ Our Savior as we Learn, Love, & Live Christ’s 

Mission! 

 

Our Lady of the Most Blessed Sacrament, Pray for us! 

We are Disciples: Learning, Loving & Living Christ’s Mission 
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THANK YOU to the many who made our Christmas 

season so beautiful for the Lord and His people. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

THANK YOU so very much for the outpouring of  

generosity and kind words from so many who gave 

me cards and gifts for Christmas. My prayer for each 

of you is my Thank You. 
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Ministry of the Month 

Habitat Catholic Build  
 

"Thank you to all of our parishioners who made financial contributions or  
donated their time and talents to the 2018 Catholic Build.  Once again the  
project was an overwhelming success thanks to your efforts.“ — Bob Laszynski 

 
A house blessing was celebrated November 18th for the 9th Habitat for Humanity  
Catholic Build. Volunteers from the 6 parishes in Lafayette and West Lafayette gathered  
together to be of service. Thank you to all! 
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Kickin’ it with Kaitlyn 

 

“Our family participated in an advent wreath making workshop at church but it had been years ago.  I loved  being able to 

do this with some kiddos from my Religious Ed class as well as my own son.  We all really enjoyed it, it was so nice to see 

Hardebeck Hall filled with families working together!  I liked the change from the typical wreath craft to the jars with the 

candles.  The kids loved the hot chocolate and snacks, it made it feel very festive. 

 

The time spent in class before we came upstairs was helpful to explain the different colored candles and what they repre-

sent.   Several kids in our class had already attended mass and shared what would happen before mass started, which was 

neat to hear from their perspective.  Our class is enjoying the change from just being in the classroom as well.”   

—Cathy Kastens 

 

“We really enjoyed creating the advent wreath and sun catchers as a 

family. We’ve done advent wreaths in the past and this was a unique 

twist. Lighting the advent wreath at dinner is a great opportunity to 

discuss the advent season and the coming of Jesus. Having these  

activities during Faith Formation is a great way to engage the entire 

family and help us all learn and grow our faith.  Addison especially 

loved all the jewels she could use to decorate the advent wreath.” 

 

—Kevin Nix 

 

“2 of my daughters and I attended the advent workshop and loved 

it!  We had not done it as a family in the past, so this was something new 

for us.  The girls had so much fun decorating the jars and placing the 

candles in the sand.  They wrote hope, peace, joy and love on the jars to 

help them remember what each one means.  They have a deeper  

understanding of the significance of the candles now and seeing the 

words helps them remember it each week.  We have placed it as a  

centerpiece on our dining table and look forward to lighting the candles 

and praying.  We have really enjoyed the family crafts and projects this 

year.  It has been very enriching to participate and get to know other 

families a bit more.”   —Lori Young 

Advent Workshop 
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Evangelization - Youth 

“Hello my name is Tommy Newton and I am a junior at Harrison High School. I am the 

youngest child of seven in my family and have been attending Church of The Blessed  

Sacrament ever since I was born. I am involved in high school soccer, golf, Athletic  

Leadership Council, Student Council and Best Buddies.  

 

I am also a member of our church's Youth Leadership Team for our youth group. Being 

a member of our youth group has given me many great opportunities. It has allowed me 

to meet other high schoolers from different schools through fun activities such as car 

washes, pizza contests and making hundreds of cookies in a few hours! It has also given 

me the platform to give back to our church community as well as our town community. 

Youth group is a great way to build relationships with teenagers and also a relationship 

with God through fun positive activities!  

 

If you are a 9th-12th grader I encourage you to see what God can do for you and to find 

out what it means to be a part of a community like this!” 
 

-Tommy Newton 

 

Contact Sean O’Dea (sodea@parish.dol-in.org)  

if you’re interested in being a part of the Youth Group! 


